
NOW news      October 14, 2019 
 
Dear NOW Community and friends, 
 
This time I have big news: 
 
Indrė Žliobaitė, whom many of you know already, has accepted the 
invitation of the Steering Group and agreed to replace me as General 
Coordinator of NOW. I’m extremely pleased and look forward to serving 
under her guidance in coming years. 
 
As part of this transition, we are setting up a new NOW body, the 
Emeritus Board, to which I am transferring with immediate effect. The 
idea is to keep oldtimers like myself involved with NOW without having 
to carry out the regular chores that go with a position on the 
Advisory Board (and I have an inkling there may be more of those in 
the coming years). I therefore invite everybody who feels so inclined 
to join me on the Emeritus Board as soon as a replacement for the 
Advisory Board has been selected. You don’t have to suggest your own 
replacement but you are encouraged to do so; in any case, new AB 
members will be approved by the Steering Group as always. I hope that 
this change will help to rejuvenate the AB without sacrificing the 
experience and continuity that the senior members of our community 
provide. 
 
Please join me in welcoming Indrė and please let me know if you think 
the Emeritus Board might be for you! 
 
All the best, as ever, 
 
 
Mikael 
 


